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NOTICE FOR PUBLISHING IN OFFICIAL NEWSPAPER 
BRIDGE W-38 DIVERSION 

 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 
 
TAKE NOTICE that the County of Monmouth has filed a request with the New Jersey 
Department of Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, proposing to divert 
0.401 acres of Shark River Park in the Townships of Neptune and Wall in connection 
with the replacement of Bridge #W-38, the Schoolhouse Road Bridge over the Shark 
River Brook.  As compensation for the proposed diversion the County of Monmouth 
proposes adding 0.401 acres to the Park, in the Borough of Tinton Falls, as 
replacement land. 
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-26.6(c) a hearing to obtain public comment on this request 
will be held at: 

 
Freeholders’ Meeting Room, Hall of Records, 1 East Main Street, Freehold, New 

Jersey 07728 on February 11, 2016, at 7:00 O’clock PM. 
 

All information submitted by the County of Monmouth to the Green Acres Program in 
support of this requested diversion of parkland is available for public inspection at the 
Monmouth County Clerk’s Office, 33 Mechanic Street, Freehold, NJ 07728, the 
Monmouth County Library - Wall Township Branch, 2700 Allaire Road, Wall, NJ  
07719, and Green Acres Program office at the address below. 
 
Written comments on the diversion request may be directed to: Jessica Kubida, 
Environmental Specialist, Monmouth County Public Works & Engineering, Hall of 
Records Annex, 3rd Floor, One East Main Street, Freehold, NJ 07728, (732) 431-
7760, ext. 6775.  Please send a copy of any comments submitted on this request to: 
New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, Bureau 
of Legal Services and Stewardship, Mail Code 501-01, 501 East State Street, PO Box 
420, Trenton, NJ 08625-0420. 
 
Public comment on this diversion request will be accepted during the public hearing or 
until February 25, 2016. 
 


